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In Single-Family Seller/Servicer Guide (Guide) Bulletin 2024-7 , Freddie Mac announced that when a flood insurance policy on a mortgaged premises shows both a full risk premium and a discounted premium, the full risk premium plus any fees and surcharges must be used to calculate the housing expense-to-income and debt payment-to-income ratios.

To give Sellers additional time to implement this change, we’re extending the effective date from note dates on or after September 5, 2024, to note dates on or after April 1, 2025.

The Guide will be updated with this change in the September 4 Guide Bulletin.
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